Iowa FFA Association

Board of Directors Meeting

December 6, 2003

The December 6, 2003 Iowa FFA Association Board of Directors Meeting was called to order by Iowa FFA President Betsy Ratashak and Board Chair James Horn at 9:04 AM.  The meeting was held at the Iowa FFA Display Building in Des Moines, Iowa.

Members present included Iowa FFA Officers Betsy Ratashak (President), Aric Yaw (Secretary), Kally Boehmer (Reporter), Danny Dreher (SW VP), Sheena Spurgin (SC VP), Alana McNutt (SE VP), Kyle Maas (NW VP), and Jenna Maubach (NC VP); District Advisors Louis Beck (NE – LaPorte City), Steve Sonntag (SW – Corning), Mike Earll (NW – Sibley) Jerry Speir (SE – Fort Madison), Alex Ayers (SC – Indianola); Board Chair James Horn (Sully); Dr. Greg Miller (ISU Ag Ed); Wayne Nattress (Foundation); Alan Spencer (State Executive Secretary); Dale Gruis (State Advisor).  Not in attendance were Derek Balk (NE VP), Linda Haywood (NC – Eldora), Sue Riesselman (Iowa FFA Alumni President), Steve Zaruba (IAAE President – Elkader).

Secretary’s Report

Secretary Aric Yaw read the Secretary’s Report from the September 2003 Board Meeting. Dreher moved to accept the report as read. Maubach seconded the motion.  Motion passed. Speir moved to concur. Beck seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report

Executive Secretary/Treasurer Alan Spencer presented the Treasurer’s Report. The December 2003 balance on hand was $348,339.44. Spencer noted that the statement shows a credit card balance of $2,639 that is incorrect. There is no balance due to the credit cards. As of December 5th, 2003 there is $45,078.17 that is owed to the association. Yaw moved to accept the Treasurer’s report. Spurgin seconded the motion. Motion passed. Beck moved to concur. Earl seconded the motion. Motion passed. 

FFA Membership Report

Spencer presented the FFA Membership Report. Spencer noted that there are 10,543 members as of December 5th, 2003.
IAAE Report

There was no IAAE report given.
Iowa FFA Alumni Report

There was no Iowa FFA Alumni Report given.
Iowa FFA Foundation Report

Nattress presented the Foundation Report. Nattress distributed a list of major sponsorship needs. On that list are the following; Agriscience Fair, Career Development Event Awards, Career Development Events, FFA Alumni, IAAE Awards, PAS, Ethanol fuel for Iowa FFA Officers’ travel to conduct local FFA chapter, district, and state FFA officer responsibilities, Iowa FFA Foundation pickup, fall 2004 SLCDO. Nattress also noted that he would like to find more sponsors for Made for Excellence conference so more students would be able to attend. Some of the current fundraisers that Nattress commented on are; Cookies BBQ Sauce, Oliver Supper 77 tractor, Christmas bulbs, recycling cell phones, Wind Mills, and the 2004 Iowa FFA theme semi. 
FFA Report

Maubach, Dreher, and Yaw presented the FFA Report. Maubach commented about the October 11th State Soils CDE. The contest was held in Ames and the Orien FFA chapter won. Maubach then commented on National FFA Convention which took place the last week of October. Dreher spoke about Made for Excellence conference. MFE was held November 15th and 16th in Boone with about 145 students attending. Yaw then commented on the progress of Legislative Symposium and State Leadership Conference. 
Iowa State Fair Report

Gruis and Spencer presented Iowa State Fair report. They commented about the 2004 Iowa State Fair planning meeting which they attended in October. Next year beef tags will be five dollars and sheep and hog tags will be four dollars.  

Post Secondary Report

Dr. Miller presented the Post Secondary report. Dr. Miller commented on the budgets cuts to the department. He also noted that in 2-3 weeks there will be a new faculty member.
Non-Action Items

· Correspondence 
Ratashack commented on the letter which was received from David Blecha. Blecha’s latter thanked the Association for submitting his name to receive the Honorary American FFA Degree. 
· Block Scheduling and FFA Membership Committee
The committee has not met so there was no report given.
· Service Learning, BOIC Continuation
Gruis presented Service Learning, BOIC Continuation. Gruis stated that Allience pipeline will probably be donating money to the FFA but it may not be for BOIC awards. Gruis asked the board there thoughts on changing the BOIC program to make it a shorter application and have the application focus on only one activity that the chapter does. Gruis also commented that if there is no cash award or smaller cash award chapters may not want to put the work into BOIC.  Beck moved to make a new community service contest. Speir seconded the motion. Motion passed. Maubach moved to concur. Dreher seconded the motion. Motion passed.
Action Items

· Agriscience Fair Rules Adoption
Spencer presented Agriscience Fair Rules Adoption. Spencer distributed the proposed rules for the Agriscience Fair which will be held in April. He noted that he combined the rules from the National FFA Organization and the rules from the State Science Fair. He noted that the top winners will be able to advance to the national competition. Some members of the board voice some concern of non FFA members being able to compete. Spencer stated that non FFA members can compete but they can not advance to the national competition. There were also concerns about non FFA member teams consisting of three students while teams composed of FFA members can only have two members. McNutt moved to accept the submitted Agriscience Fair rules. Maas seconded the motion. Motion passed, four in favor and two against. Beck moved to concur. Earl seconded the motion. Motion passed, four in favor and one against. Mcnutt moved to have a committee review the rules for the 2005 competition. Boehmer seconded the motion. After discussion McNutt moved to withdraw her motion. The motion was with drawn by general consent. Yaw moved to have an ad hawk committee of three, with Danny Dreher serving on the committee, review the rules for 2005 and report back at the June 2004 board of directors meeting. Maubach seconded the motion. Motion passed. The adult board concurred by unanimous consent. Dreher will serve as chair of the committee. McNutt and Boehmer will also serve as members of the committee.
· Late Roster/POA/Annual Report Chapter Lists

Gruis and Spencer presented Late Roster/POA/Annual Report Chapter Lists. They distributed the list of chapters that are not in good standing with the association as of December 5th, 2003. Those chapters are missing at least one of the following; Roster, POA, Annual Report, or they have not paid their Affiliation Fee. Yaw moved to grant the Department of Education staff power to reinstate these chapters without approval of the board of directors. Spurgin seconded the motion. Motion passed. Earl moved to concur. Beck seconded the motion. Motion passed.
· Honorary Iowa FFA Degree other than FFA Advisors
Spencer presented honorary Iowa FFA Degree other than FFA Advisors. Spencer asked the board to be thinking about who they would like to receive the Honorary Iowa FFA Degree. Some examples of who would be good candidates are; people that have helped with many Career Development Events, or people that have frequently helped with SLC. Spencer asked that board members e-mail him their nominations. No action was taken with this item of business. 
· American FFA Degree Due Date
Gruis presented the American FFA Degree Due Date. He noted that if we would change the due date of the American FFA Degree applications we would be able to have a Q & A workshop during SLC in April.  Maubach moved to have the American FFA Degree application due on April 15th. McNutt seconded the motion. Motion passed. Speir moved to concur. Earl seconded the motion. Motion passed. 

· Department of Education Program Management Priorities
      Gruis presented Department of Education Program Management Priorities. Gruis    commented on the current budget items which are; Professional Development, New Instructor Program, Model Curriculum, Outline, Agriculture Education Conference Coordination, Governor’s Council, Agriculture Education, Safety protocol model. Gruis then asked the board for their thoughts on what should be priorities for fiscal year 2005. The board suggested the following; Adapt Papa Johns stuff to Agriculture, need for local program budgets, Perkins/State vocational reimbursement, tattle tale system, curriculum model outline, career guidance/entrepreneurship, professional development, mentor teachers (for credit and/or pay).  
Dreher moved to adjourn the meeting. Spurgin seconded the motion.  Motion passed. Erehes moved to concur. Beck seconded the motion. Motion passed. The meeting ended at 11:34 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Aric Yaw

Iowa FFA Secretary

